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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and John Sanders. Also present were attorney Krista Lockyear and Superintendent Jeff Goerges.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe:  As I notified council yesterday, we just received notice from the DNR that they have designated the town hall building as now being in a flood plain which may hinder future additions.

In the Utility Department:  Our overdue accounts are rising again, which they usually do around the holidays.  We have about $11,000 in outstanding delinquent accounts.  I will be filing the next batch of sewer liens in February.

We received the sewer tap fee for the new home being built at 1121 Hoing road for the Sights.

The new home at 14201 Warner Street is now complete and on water and sewer.

Evansville's next rate hike on Darmstadt will begin next month.  Evansville will charge us 8% more starting January.  This rate hike is in addition to the 61% rate hike we endured this year.  These rate hikes along with several other rate increases Evansville has imposed on Darmstadt in the last 7 years have so far not been passed on to our residents. Our residents have enjoyed over 7 years without any rate increases.  

In General Town Items:  Aaron Enlow's 90 days will be up on Christmas Eve and Jeff's one year anniversary is next month.  Christmas Eve & Christmas day are our next paid holidays off as is New Year's Day.  

Kristen Tucker contacted me a couple weeks ago from Evansville Living and will be doing an article next year on small towns around Evansville including Darmstadt.

 OLD BUSINESS:

1. Wastewater treatment plant possibility-IDEM permit

Stobbs advised that we have met with Midwestern Engineers and are currently working with them to get an approval from IDEM.  Council and Midwestern Engineers will meet with IDEM to go over probabilities.
2. Building Addition to Shop-

Kahre stated we are having some permit and elevation problems trying to get the addition approved with Area 
Plan Commission.  The addition may not be able to happen.
NEW BUSINESS
1. Clothing Allowance-from Uniform to in house
Council decided to keep employee allowance the same at $250 per full-time employee per year for boots and other personal clothing items used for work.  Council also agreed to add line item in sewer fund for uniforms to be purchased by the town to include, shirts, pants, hoodies & jackets for $1500 per year.
2. Payroll Ordinance 2014-4
Bob Stobbs read aloud the payroll ordinance for 2015.  Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve payroll ordinance for 2015, motion passed by a 4-0 voice vote.
Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they have the snow plow equipment ready.  He also advised that the gps unit they purchased a month ago will not work out.  Jeff and Aaron are looking into purchasing a handheld device that will work with their current system.  Jeff noted that Aaron has been working on inputting the town resident accounts that Mallory had provided on a master list.
Board member’s comments 

Paul Freeman stated that Bob Harris has already drafted a fire contract for next year.  Bob Harris will forward it to Mallory for council review.
Steve Kahre asked Krista Lockyear about if we need to raise our sewer rates if we needed permission from State.  Krista replied we did not.  We can set our own rates by ordinance.
Attorney’s comments 

No attorney comments

Resident’s comments 

Carol Schlumpf mentioned that there is a new homeowner in the old Byrdell Martin house and it appears they may be building a large fence around the entire property.
Carol Schlumpf also mentioned the corner of BNH & St Joe where it is eroding if something could be done.

Dean Blair asked council if they have decided anymore about the drainage on Wortman road.  Kahre answered that they have gone over some solutions.  Dean Blair mentioned that the road has a crack and it is sinking in an area on Wortman.

Freeman advised that council has reviewed and that since we are in the cold weather we will need to look at it for next spring.

The meeting adjourned at 8:26pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

